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Dear Friends 
 
Musing on the fact that this magazine covers the months of July and 
August, I was struck by how un-Christian our calendar is. All those 
centuries of predominantly Christian life in this country and the best we 
can do is to name our months after Roman leaders, Roman gods and 
Roman numbers. And what did the Romans ever do for us, anyway? 
 
And it’s no better when you look at the week – days named after the 
sun, the moon and a handful of Norse gods (except Saturday, which 
takes us back to the Romans again). What a bunch. 
 
On the other hand. what would we name the months if we wanted to 
make them ‘Christian’? There are, helpfully, twelve apostles but life 
would be complicated by the fact that there were two Simons and two 
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Jameses (and indeed two Judases if we were willing to include Judas 
Iscariot). We wouldn’t know whether we were in summer or winter (as 
if we’ve had a clue so far this year, as I write this in chilly June). 
 
Perhaps we could name the months after the fruits of the Spirit (but 
only nine of those are listed by St Paul). There are lots of lists of seven 
in the Bible, as that’s the ‘perfect’ number, but to choose one of those 
would make for some very long months. Perhaps we’re best leaving 
things as they are. 
 
In any case, it doesn’t matter. The crucial thing is that all time belongs 
to God. The Psalmist says, ‘My times are in your hands,’ and it is God 
who controls the course of the centuries, let alone the months. Paul 
tells us that God has an eternal purpose which is fulfilled in Jesus 
Christ. Whether our lives are long or short, and whether the summer is 
hot or cold, nothing happens which is outside of God’s plan. 
 
That’s reassuring, in a world which often turns its back on God and 
suffers all sorts of troubles and uncertainties as a result. The 
outcomes of elections, coups, upheavals and misunderstandings are 
important in the short term – but in the end, God’s wisdom will prevail 
and those who trust in him will be held in safety. 
 
So let’s enjoy the months of Julius Caesar and his great-nephew 
Augustus, knowing that the living God they never knew is Lord of time. 
Perhaps there will even be some sunshine, and not only on Sun-day 
each week.        
 
Ian 
 

Fountains Benefice Services 
July and August 2024 

 
Sunday 7th July   9.00 am Holy Communion (BCP) at Mickley 
 10.30 am Holy Communion at Grewelthorpe 
  Morning Worship at Winksley 
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   4.00 pm Family Service at Sawley 
   6.00 pm Evening Prayer at the Chapel of the 

Resurrection, Dallowgill 
no service at Kirkby Malzeard today, due to the Open Gardens 

 
Sunday 14th July   9.00 am Holy Communion at Aldfield 
 10.30 am Morning Worship at Grewelthorpe 
  Holy Communion at Kirkby Malzeard  
  Holy Communion at Sawley 
   8.30 pm online Compline via Zoom 
 
Sunday 21st July   9.00 am Holy Communion at Mickley 
 10.30 am Methodist Service at Grewelthorpe 

Family Service with Baptism at Kirkby  
Malzeard 

  Holy Communion at Winksley 
   6.00 pm Evening Prayer (BCP) at Aldfield 
 
Sunday 28th July 10.30 am Benefice Holy Communion at 

                Grewelthorpe 
 
Sunday 4th August   9.00 am Holy Communion (BCP) at Mickley 
 10.30 am All-Age Worship at Grewelthorpe 
  Holy Communion at Kirkby Malzeard  
  Morning Worship at Winksley 
   6.00 pm Evening Prayer at the Chapel of the 
                  Resurrection, Dallowgill 
 
Sunday 11th August   9.00 am Holy Communion at Aldfield 
 10.30 am Holy Communion at Grewelthorpe 
  Morning Worship at Kirkby Malzeard  
  Holy Communion at Sawley 
   8.30 pm online Compline via Zoom 
 
Sunday 18th August   9.00 am Holy Communion at Mickley 
 10.30 am Methodist Service at Grewelthorpe 
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  Holy Communion at Kirkby Malzeard 
  Holy Communion at Winksley 
   6.00 pm Evening Prayer (BCP) at Aldfield 
 
Sunday 25th August 10.30 am Benefice Holy Communion at 

                             Winksley 
  followed by Picnic (bring some food –  
      extra will be provided) 
 
If you have any questions about the services please contact Ian. 
 
Praying for our benefice 
Prayer is crucial for everything we do; so we meet to pray for the life of 
our villages and our churches on the first Saturday of most months. 
Everyone is welcome to come and share this time – it doesn’t matter if 
you’ve not prayed with others before, and if you’re not confident in 
praying aloud no one is going to make you do so! God hears silent 
prayers as well as those that are spoken out loud. 
 
We will meet for prayer again at 9.30 am on Saturday 6th July, at 
The Rectory in Kirkby Malzeard, and then on 3rd August at the same 
time. Light breakfast is available. It’s been a real encouragement to 
share with a variety of people at recent gatherings and we would love 
others to commit to this important time. See you there! 
 
Compline online 
Once a month we hold a service of Compline on Zoom. This is a very 
brief, quiet service (sometimes called Night Prayer) which aims to 
calm us at the end of our day and lead us gently into the night. We 
send the Zoom link to those who have expressed an interest. If you 
would like to join us to see what it is like, please contact Ian at 
ian.kitchen@leeds.anglican.org. 
 
Chapel of the Resurrection churchyard 
For the past few years, Rodney Pickles has done a great job in 
mowing the grass at the Chapel, and we’re very grateful to him. 

mailto:ian.kitchen@leeds.anglican.org
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Assistance from others has been very helpful from time to time. 
Rodney now needs to give up this task – but we’re having trouble in 
finding someone to take it on. If anyone from that part of the parish (or 
elsewhere) is willing to help keep the churchyard mown and neat, 
please get in touch with Ian Kitchen. We will meet the costs of doing 
the job. We very much hope that we can keep it looking as good as it 
always has been, but without help it won’t happen.  
 
From the churches’ registers 
Baptisms 
Pippa Grace Stead, 9th June at Grewelthorpe 
Funerals 
Mary Greensit, 17th May at Kirkby Malzeard 
Pauline Colver, 20th May at Kirkby Malzeard 
Danny Dawson, 4 June at Grewelthorpe 
 
The Bereavement Journey 
Ripon Cathedral is to host a course helping people who are struggling 
with the effects of bereavement, whether recent or longer-term. 
Running from 18th September for 7 weeks, at 7 pm, topics inclulde 
attachment, separation and loss; the impact of pain of bereavement; 
adjusting to change; anger and guilt; coping with others’ reactions; and 
moving on healthily. 
For more details, contact the Cathedral office on 01765 603462 or 
send an email to fionapearman@riponcathedral.org.uk. 
 
The Benefice Book Group 
This month we have been reading "The Diary of Elizabeth Pringle" by Kirsty Wark.  
 
This most interesting and unusual novel alternates between telling the story of 
Elizabeth, which was in the past, and the story of Martha, which is happening as we 
read. Martha is acting for her Mother, Anna, who is Elizabeth`s legatee but is 
suffering from dementia. This may sound confusing but that is not the case. The 
ease with which the reader can move back and forth between the two narratives is 
a tribute to Ms. Wark`s skill as a writer. 
 

mailto:fionapearman@riponcathedral.org.uk
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The setting on the Isle of Arran is beautifully and evocatively described and even 
quite minor characters are clearly delineated, however briefly. Much of the 
narrative is sad and, even at times, tragic, but the last chapter, in a most surprising 
way, brings everything to a satisfying conclusion. 
 
Much of the plot draws attention to the Mother/daughter relationship to which, all 
of us being daughters and some also mothers, could sympathetically relate. 
As with all novels it`s a case of "Suck it and See" ,but I think that the group as a 
whole would advise you to read this one for yourself. 
 
In preparation for our June meeting, we are reading "The Choir" by Joanna Trollope.  
Anne Carrick  
 

 

'Kettle's On' 
Winksley Parish Room 

Pop-Up Cafe 
 

Tea, Coffee and Home-Made Cakes 

Books to borrow/swap 

 

Saturday 6th July 

Saturday 3rd August 

2-4pm 
ALL WELCOME 
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Fountains Parish 
 
Friday 26th July - Big Fat Winksley Quiz - Winksley Parish Room 
7.00 pm. All ages welcome. 
 

Girlguiding Fountains 
All our Fountains units have been busy working towards badges. In 
our unit meetings we work towards Theme Awards and the girls add 
a choice of interest badge, which they do at home to complete the 
Award. We are looking forward to the presentation night, at the end 
of term, when they will be awarded. 
 
The Guides have spent much of this month working on skills for their 
camping experience at Larkin. They have developed their cooking 
skills and are able to build washstands. The girls are all excited 
about their two-night sleepover; their theme is Hogwarts, so we 
hope their core lessons of Charms, Transfiguration, Potions, History 
of Magic, Astronomy, Herbology, and Defence Against the Dark Arts, 
all go well. We will hear about their adventures next month. 
 
The Brownies have spent time focussing on the environment, 
looking at all the wonderful things which live and grow in our area. 
They enjoyed a joint meeting with Nidderdale Brownies, when the 
Harrogate Bird’s of Prey and Creature Cave visited with owls and 
reptiles. The girls all enjoyed seeing and handling the animals.  They 
also visited Kirkby Malzeard to litter pick around the playing field. It 
looked as though it could have been an unnecessary action, but it 
was surprising how many bottles, cans, pieces of plastic and bits of 
paper were collected from around the edges.  
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The Rainbows have also looked at their environment, completing a 
survey of resources in their area. As part of volunteer week, they 
looked at the sorts of things they may be able to help with, 
recognising when they need an adult to help and when they can 
complete a job alone. The girls have also had fun trying out some of 
the old games, known as parlour games. Many seemed to be based 
on a circle or hiding and finding. 
Anne Harrison 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Galphay 
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Grewelthorpe Village Hall July and August 2024 

The Hackfall Café at the Village Hall welcomes customers for indoor and 
outdoor seating.   
OPEN Monday – Wednesday – Friday   11:00 am – 1:00pm     Saturday – 
Sunday 11:00 am – 3:00pm  

 Grewelthorpe Village Hall Café Talk - Wednesday 3rd July at 7.30pm 

(Rescheduled from June) 
Gary Bastow - ‘To the Top and Back’  
What’s it like to take part in a Fell Running event? What are the different 
varieties of Fell running? What kit do you need? What are the benefits? 
Gary will answer these questions and give us a brief history of short distance 
fell running - how he got started, and how his first race opened the door to 
the rest of his life in fell running.  
Entry - £3.50 (includes glass of wine / soft drink) 
 
THE BIG GREEN PIZZA TRUCK IS BACK!  
GREWELTHORPE VILLAGE HALL Friday 12th July 5.30 to 8.30pm 
 
Beer / Eat in or Takeaway.   

Regular Classes  
Pilates with Elizabeth Mondays 1st, 15th, 22nd and 29th July and 5th, 
12th, and 19th August. 7:30-8:30pm 
HathaYoga with Jo Parker Tuesdays 2nd, 9th and 16th July. 6:30-8pm 
Ducklings Play Group Thursdays 4th, 11th, and 18th July. 10:30am – 
12:00   
A drink and snack will be provided.  £2.00 per session. All welcome. 
Pilates with Gill Thursdays 11th, 18th and 25th July and 1st, 8th, 15th and 
22nd August. 6:30pm-7:30pm. 
Grewelthorpe WI Thursday July 4th Ripon Croquet taster session.  
Thursday 1st August, a visit to York Gate Garden.Contact Mary Wilson 
01765 650474 or Terri Duncanson email terridunk@hotmailco.uk Tel 
07821162401 New members and guests are always welcome. Guests £3. 

Grewelthorpe 

mailto:terridunk@hotmailco.uk
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Community Lunch Tuesdays 9th July and 13th August, in the café. A 
homemade 2 course hot dinner and pudding, served by our friendly Hackfall 
Cafe volunteers. £6 per person. Extra portions for freezing can be ordered in 
advance. Call Susan Rizos on 01765 658200 to order your meal. Please 
state any dietary requirements.  
Grewelthorpe Gardeners’ Club Saturday 6th July GALA DAY PLANT 
STALL including a selection from Braithwaites Garden Centre. 2pm-4pm. 
Donations of plants will be gratefully received. Decorated Welly or Boot 
Competition. Contact Carol 01765 658990 or Delia 01765 609930  
Earthpath Drumming Circle: Wednesday 31st July and 28th August 7-
8pm 
Connect to the heartbeat of the Earth, raise your vibration & experience 
healing energy as we drum to nature’s rhythm. All welcome.  £5. No 
experience necessary & spare drums will be available. 
Contact: Jane 07920196710  
Set the Tone Fitness with Stu Fridays 6:30-7:30pm  
 
VILLAGE HALL WEBSITE For more information about activities, events, 
facilities and to access our online booking system visit 
www.grewelthorpevillagehall.co.uk 
WHAT’S ON IN GREWELTHORPE If you would like to be kept up to date 
you can subscribe to this e-newsletter by request at  
whatsongrewelthorpe@gmail.com 
 
Grewelthorpe Gala 2024. Saturday 6th July from 2pm  
 
An afternoon of fun, games and races on the green. Sheep trail results, 
Childrens’s Alice in Wonderland Fancy Dress Competition, Pet Competition, 
and lots of stalls and refreshments. 
Evening BBQ from 6:30pm. Grill supplied, bring your own food and drink. 
 
Enquiries call Ruth on 07971871202 
 
 

http://www.grewelthorpevillagehall.co.uk/
mailto:whatsongrewelthorpe@gmail.com
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St James’ and the Methodist Church 

 
Thank you……………………. 
Thank you to all that attended the D Day service on Thursday, 6th June 

and to those that rang the Bell of Peace. Some of the village and G Club 
children helped with ringing the bell and what a great job they did. The 

bell rang out for 10 minutes alongside other bells nationwide.  Thanks to 

all the Village Hall team that organised all the other events to 

commemorate this momentous day.  

 
Thank you to all those of you that helped, bought and supported our 

recent cake and produce stall on Masham market.  

 

Dates for your diaries…………………  
 

Village Gala Teas, 6th July 2-4pm on the Village Green. 

Please visit the tea tent on the green.  

Contributions of cakes, tray bakes, biscuits and scones gratefully 

received. Please deliver them to the marquee near the pond on the 
morning of the 6th or to Liz Witton, Judith Beresford, before the event. 

Many thanks,  

 

Next G-Club Wednesday 17th July 6-7pm held in Church.  
The children’s monthly club at St James and the Methodist Church 

Grewelthorpe is called G-Club and is open to all children of primary school 

age. Come and join us in Church for fun, games, singing, stories, and a 

snack. There will be no G Club in August but will look forward to seeing 
you all again in September! 

Contact Susan Rizos on 07740703868 or email 

susan.rizos@btinternet.com 

 
Music by the Pond Saturday 10th August on the Village Green. 

Delicious food, great company, live music. Please watch out for more 

details and how to get your tickets. They could sell out fast!! 

 

Collectors Fair in Masham Town Hall BH Monday 26th August. 
Please visit the stalls on offer and enjoy delicious home-made sandwiches 

and cakes.  

All proceeds will go to Grewelthorpe Church.  

mailto:susan.rizos@btinternet.com?subject=G-Club
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If you know of anyone that would like a stall at this popular event, please 

contact Gillian Lyon Tel: 07957976046. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Kirkby Malzeard Bowls Club 

Roll Up to try this fun activity for all ages and abilities!! 
Experienced or Novice, ALL are welcome. 

Tuition and equipment provided. 
Open practice Sunday and Mondays from mid-April. 

KMBC is located at Highside Playing Fields. 
For more information  

information:ric.hill.4567@gmail.com 

 
 
 
Kirkby Malzeard WI 
We meet the first Wednesday of the month at 7.15pm in the Mechanic’s 
Institute and have a varied programme, detailed below.  New members are 
very welcome.   
  
July 3rd  “Slow Boat to Ripon” with Stuart Ward 
August 7th Outing – “Behind the Scenes” Meet at Tennant’s at 11.00am 
Oct 2nd  AGM followed by a Members’ Social Evening 
Nov 6th  The History of Buttons with Michelle Horton 
Dec 4th  KMWI Christmas Party 
Anne Greenwood 
  

Kirkby Malzeard 

mailto:ric.hill.4567@gmail.com
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Highside Duck Race 
 

Friday, 12th July 

from 5.00pm  

At Laverton Bridge 

 
Highside Playing Field Association is a charitable 

organisation entirely funded by donations and fundraising 
events.  The Duck Race at Laverton is a great way for the 

Kirkby Malzeard village and the surrounding 
Communities to raise money towards the upkeep of  the 

Highside Playing Field 

 

Get your tickets from: 
Kirkby Stores 

Highside Butchers 

Kutz at Kirkby 

The Queens Head 

 

Individual tickets £1 with a 1st prize of £75 

Business Race tickets are £20 with a 1st prize of £100! 
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We need your help please - cakes, books, plants, as well as help on the day - 

car park stewards, ticket sellers, and people to help with the refreshments in 

church. Please contact Helen Kitchen (01765 650369, or email: 

nellykitch@gmail.com) if you can help in any way.   

Thank you! Proceeds from the plant sale will go to Kirkby in Bloom, tickets 

and book sales to St Andrew's Church. 
 

mailto:nellykitch@gmail.com
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Kirkby Malzeard C of E Primary School 
The Children at Kirkby Malzeard Primary School have been enjoying summer and 
the opportunity for many outdoor activities. Sports day took place recently and  
everyone had a lovely afternoon. A big thank you goes to ‘The Friends’ of the school 
who organised cakes, biscuits and drinks for the afternoon. Children have also 
enjoyed many Forest school activities and Oak class have set up an experiment to 
find out the best habitats for woodlice and are eager to discover the ideal 
conditions for their homes. 
 
Preparations for the end of term production of ‘Matilda’ the musical are well 
underway, and rehearsals are in full swing for the event, at Masham Town Hall. This 
year it is a joint production with West Tanfield school, and it has been wonderful to 
bring both of the Federation schools together for this project. All the children are 
very excited about their costumes and the special role they will play on the day. 
 
Pupils have enjoyed a virtual visit with A.F Steadman who is author of the Skandar 
series and sets her books in a world of ferocious unicorns and courageous heroes 
along with Dragon Force authors Katie and Kevin Tsang who write thrilling stories 
about dragons. 
 
At the end of this term the school will be sad to say farewell to all the Year 6 leavers 
who have given so much to the school. We wish them good luck in their transition 
to Secondary school in September. 
 
For more information about the school please email: admin@kirkbymalzeard.n-
yorks.sch.uk or call: 01765 658329 or follow us on @KirkbyMSchool to see lots of 
other amazing learning opportunities for our children.  
You can also learn more about the school on our website: 
http://www.kirkbymalzeard.n-yorks.sch.uk 

 

 

 
 

 

tel:01765%20658329
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Mickley Boys Club 
As this issue goes to print we are looking forward to our Leeds/Liverpool canal trip 
but that gives me the opportunity of saying more about our last outing to ECON; of 
which all Riponians can be proud. That such a large renowned industrial innovative 
enterprise flourishes in our little city enthralled us all. We were expertly and 
enthusiastically shown each process as huge lorry chassis had one of a range of 
large functional fitments crafted, fixed and painted, the vehicles then parked in lines 
awaiting departure for their purchasers. It was for all of us a fascinating experience. 
 
After our canal excursion we mark our hundred's meeting with lunch and a talk by 
our valued country member, Noel Whittall, who may talk of his hang-gliding fame or 
that of his veteran motorcycle exploits or of his standing as a poet, author and 
artist. Whatever may be the case we shall be in for a treat on the 25th of July at the 
Staveley Arms. Not to be missed. 
Peter Liddle 
 
Mickley Village 100 Club 
A big Thank You to all in the village who have re-joined for the 11th year of the 100 
Club.  Your support makes such a difference and is very much appreciated. 
 
We look forward to the year ahead and coming together in support of our lovely 
Village. 
 
Reminder 
Set the Tone Fitness takes place in the Village Hall each week on Mondays, 6-7pm. 
All are welcome 
 

Mickley’s Nature Notes 
Before we left for Scotland in May, nesting was in full flow with blackbirds hatching 
their first brood as did dunnocks, robins and house sparrows arrived for the first 
time with us (nesting in the swift boxes!!!). Plants were slowly waking up from the 
wet and cold. 

Mickley 
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2 weeks later we returned to grass 50cm high, weeds everywhere, and fledglings 
everywhere…. three fledgling wrens sitting on a gate awaiting parents; three 
dunnocks ditto by bird feeders, robins sat in the nearby bushes …poor parents 
darting everywhere searching for food. The blackbirds are utter comedians with 
males still sparring with each other, while the females just get on following us 
around the garden as we battle with couch grass and other weeds.  
 
Mayflys have been very evident, with swallows and a few swifts flying up and down 
the line of the river as well as over the sheep fields. Sadly, butterflies are a little low 
in numbers except for the brimstones out since March, though we have seen the 
odd peacock, speckled wood, orange tip, tortoiseshell and small white. The 
defences have gone up for the brassicas vs the large white though, in readiness for 
their appearance. 
 
Hares are everywhere coming into the village…wonderful to see them and their 
leverets. But no sign alive or dead of the hedgehogs…oh dear!  
The village seems to have acquired a couple of wild turkeys, much to everyone’s 
surprise. 
 
Given Mickley seems to specialise in very dry springs, we are amazed at this wet 
spring and the growth of the trees, hedges, shrubs as well as the grass. Indeed our 
tree planting does look like a series of woods, with glades where we removed some 
of the trees over the years. So the hedges are full of birdsong from bull finches, 
yellow hammers, gold finches, both types of white throats and even spotted 
flycatchers. Wonderful! 
 

 
 

 

 

 
Sawley Viilage Hall for July/August 2024 
 
July 
Tuesday Afternoon Dominoes  - 2nd   1.30 pm 
Bowls - Tuesdays 2nd, 9th,16th , 23rd , 30th.     7.30 pm~ 
Dominoes Monthly Dominoes Friday 19th.    7.30 pm 

Sawley 
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August 
Tuesday afternoon Dominoes  - 6th.     1.30pm 
Bowls   -  Tuesdays  6th, 13th, 20th, 27th,   7.30pm 
Dominoes Monthly Dominoes  Friday  16th,  7.30pm 
 
We have had the village hall piano tuned and if anyone would like to come and 
practice on it we would be delighted.  Please contact sawleyvillagehall@gmail.com  
 

 
Sawley Moor Lane Diary 
Most the news comes from the top end of Moor Lane this month.  The verges 
have frothed with cow parsley and next to the footpath by the little donkey 
house there is a generous and wonderful wildflower patch seeded by the 
farmer who repaired the stile.  It looks absolutely buoyant and colourful. 
 
Through the Skell Valley Project, volunteers have been controlling some of 
the bracken on the banks at Picking Gill and the little reserve is always well 
worth a visit.  The trees are lush and green and have benefitted from the 
rainfall and the area has its own special atmosphere of calm and enclosure. 
A white sparrow has been seen near the top of the lane.  It probably has a 
condition called leucism – a lack of pigmentation in its feathers rather than 
being a true albino with pink eyes but I’d love to hear about any further 
sightings of it. 
 
We have finally put up the swift boxes on the village hall and should (and 
when) swifts return to the village a little home awaits them.  Blue tits found 
their own home in the green metal box for disposing of cigarette ends on the 
village hall wall and have successfully fledged and flown. 
 
The Pateley Shed Men have restored the mile post marker opposite The 
Yorkshire Yurts entrance on the B6265 and it looks splendid.  Such heritage 
features should be cared for and congratulations to the Parish Council for 
seeing this work done and thank you to the men with the wire brushes, paint 
brushes and the appropriate and carefully selected paint. 
 
 

SAWLEY ARTS GROUP 
Dear All 
 

mailto:sawleyvillagehall@gmail.com


20 

 

 

Here we are in July and I thought I’d remind you about the new workshop 
coming up.   

 

• Saturday 13th July, Decorative Quilling, 10am – 2pm in Sawley 
Village Hall. Cost £5, tea/coffee/biscuits incl. This is a chance to try 
your hand at a fascinating technique to produce beautiful pictures.  
Telephone Arlene 620250 for a place on this workshop. 

 
Best  wishes 
Jacky, Arlene, Jo, Rachel, Trevor and Ted 
 
Remember that SAG is an arts group in the very broadest sense and we 
welcome ideas for activities from members who have a yen to organize 
something be it wood turning, willow weaving, whistling, waltzing or 
something not beginning with W! We’d love to hear from you. 
 
 
 

 
 
SAWLEY FOOD BANK  
DROP OFF POINT, NOW OPEN . 
St Michael and All Angels Church porch. 
 
A drop off  box is now in place in the porch of  the church (open daily), for any 
donations of  food, cleaning items, toiletries etc., The box is checked regularly 
and all the very generous donations are then taken to Bishop Thornton’s 
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foodbank drop off  point to be distributed by The Harrogate District Foodbank’s 
depot, to local people and families experiencing food poverty .  
 
All donations, however small are gratefully received, from a can of  beans to 
treats such as a box of  chocolates or biscuits. Everyday toiletries are 
desperately needed; shampoo, deodorants, toothpaste & washing powder for 
example. A list of  ‘needs’ are put up on their Facebook site weekly but any 
items are a lifeline to struggling families and individuals . 
 
A huge THANK YOU to the kind souls that have been donating since January, 
it’s a joy to open the box and drop off  the items, knowing you’ve been 
instrumental in helping people … our lovely village has a huge heart.  
Victoria Grafton 

 

SAWLEY METHODIST CHAPEL  

July 7th      at 2pm     Rev Dr Pat Malham - former minister at Sawley 
July 21st   at 2pm      Rev Ian Kitchen -  rector of the Fountains benefice 
 
August 4th @ 2pm     Rev Susan Richardson (former minister) 
Saturday August 17th A summer quiet and prayer day in the chapel 
from 10am to 2pm 
August 18th @ 2pm    Service led by the Chair of North and East Methodist  
                                         District, Rev Leslie Newton 
  

 

 



22 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

A1 TANK SERVICES LTD - OIL TANK REPLACEMENT SERVICES 

• Family business 

• 24/7 call out response 

• All technicians are OFTEC registered 

• Accredited installers for the UKs leading tank manufacturers 

• Certified members of the OFTEC workmanship warranty scheme 
         Contact us on 07725-358349 (Anytime out of hours or weekends) 

EMAIL - a1tankservices@aol.com 

ou  

KUTZ @ KIRKBY 
Main Street, Kirkby Malzeard 

(next to Kirkby Motors) 
 

Ladies & Gentlemen’s  
Hairdressers 

Closed Sunday & Monday 
Tuesday – Friday 
9.00am – 5.00pm 

Saturday 
8.30am – 1.00pm 

 
Tel 01765 650137 

Mobile 07792 695318 
 

 

mailto:a1tankservices@aol.com
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THE BARN 

BAR AND RESTAURANT 
“THE AREAS HIDDEN SECRET” 

 
 

A NEW EXCITING MENU WITH DAILY SPECIALS. 
DINE IN OUR UNIQUE FAMILY AND PET FRIENDLY RESTAURANT THROUGHOUT THE WEEK. 
PARTIES AND SPECIAL EVENTS CATERED FOR, WITH A SOFT PLAY FOR THE LITTLE ONES FOR 

THEIR OWN SPECIAL DAY. 
 

LARGE CAR PARK SET IN BEAUTIFUL TRANQUIL SURROUNDINGS.  
PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE FOR ALL THE LATEST EVENTS AND OFFERS.  

THEBARNWINKSLEY.CO.UK 
WOODHOUSE FARM HOLIDAY PARK 

WINKSLEY, RIPON, HG4 3PG 
01765 658827 
0742518432 

 

H. A. GREEN and SONS 
Qualified Monumental Masons 

An independent family firm established in 1908 

We are able to:- 

Supply new memorials. 

Restore existing memorials 

Offer a Memorial Cleaning Service 

Includes Pet memorials 
Also, House names/numbers 

 

53 Blossomgate, Ripon 

North Yorkshire 

 HG4 2AN   

Telephone 01765-602467 

Email: info@hagreensons.co.uk 

www.hagreensons.co.uk 
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Apex – Private Hire 
Local* Long Distance* 

Airports* Courier 
 
 

Trevor Kempster 
Well Cottage 

Kirkby Malzeard 
 

Ring Direct: 
Mob: 07970 308823 
Tel:01765 650491 

 
 

 

 

Franklin Hardscapes 
 

Paths &  Patios  
Stone & Brick walling 

Hedge and Tree Planting 
Fencing 
Turfing 

Gravelling 
 

Contact Edward Franklin 
 

07814 982 043 
 

HIGHSIDE BUTCHERS 
www.highsidebutchers.co.uk 
Main Street, Kirkby Malzeard 

 

Ready meals 
 

Locally sourced products 
 

Family run 
 

Tel.  01765 658423 

 

http://www.highsidebutchers.co.uk/
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KIRKBY MOTORS 
KIRKBY MALZEARD 

Family business, established 40 years 

Car Repairs and Servicing 
Servicing and repairs to cars and vans, including those still in 

warranty, following Good Garage Scheme, manufacturers, or our 
own schedule.   

MOT testing including motorbikes. 

Petrol and Diesel forecourt, pay at pump, open late 7 days. 
Diagnostics using the latest Snap On and Crypton equipment. 

Tyres, batteries and exhausts supplied and fitted. 
Monday to Friday 8am – 6pm, Saturday by prior arrangement only. 

Call us on 01765 658468 



27 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       

 

WILDERBROOK KENNELS 
 

And 
 

SECRET GARDEN CATTERY 
 

30 years’ experience 

Mrs J Morton 
Wilderbrook House 

Winksley 
Nr Ripon 

 
Brand New Facilities 

For details 
Ring: 01765 658733 
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JOE DAWSON 
 

Fully qualified electrician 
 

Agricultural, Commercial and 
Domestic installations 

E.V. Chargers and Solar Panel 
Installation 

 
 
                  TEL. 01765620643 

MOB. 07870590996 
info@jdelectrical.org 
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With thanks to Grantley Hall for their continued support in sponsoring the Parish 

Magazine 
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TELEPHONE DIRECTORY  
(01765 if no code given) 

 
APEX PRIVATE HIRE, (Trevor Kempster, Kirkby Malzeard)  
local /long distance airport /courier       07970 308823 or 650491 
 
CURTAINS AND BLINDS by Carol Ayres                                           07833 344478 
 
HIGHSIDE BUTCHERS, Local lamb, beef and pork    658423  
 
KIRKBY MALZEARD PRE-SCHOOL                                     658080 
 
KIRKBY STORES, Open Mon-Sat 6.30am - 6pm    658305 
 
LYNX FUELS, Domestic heating oil & agricultural fuels. Ring Andrew Storey 07970 249978  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
RIPON CHIROPRACTIC CLINIC, Various times Monday – Friday by appointment only.    
If you’re suffering from headaches, sciatica, back, leg, shoulder or arm pain 
 or pins and needles, contact                                                         609494 
 
SIMON MERRIN ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR       07711 343083 or 658640 

  
        
  

 
 

Advertising enquiries please to Emily Roberts 01765 650369 
Email:  parishfountains@gmail.com 

 
PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS & MENTION  

‘THE FOUNTAIN’ WHEN CONTACTING THEM. 
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The Fountains Benefice Ministry Team  

 

 

 

The next issue of The Fountain will be a combined edition for July and August 2024.   
Material for this should be sent to the editor by 14th July 2024 

 
Mrs Sharon Wood, West Farm, Galphay, Ripon HG4 3NJ  

Tel: 01765 658220, e-mail Sharonjwood1@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 
Rector 
Revd Ian Kitchen 
The Rectory, Ringbeck Road, Kirkby Malzeard HG4 3SL 
01765 650369 
ian.kitchen@leeds.anglican.org 
(Day off usually Friday) 
 

Associate Priest 
Revd Andrew Cromarty 
1 Hazel Close, Grewelthorpe HG4 3BL 
01765 507479 
andrew.cromarty@leeds.anglican.org 
(Andrew generally works on Sunday, Monday and Tuesday) 

 
Readers 
Mrs Liz Jarvis 
07730 989934 

 
Mr Adrian Roberts 
01765 650275 

 
Administrator 
Emily Roberts 

 
 
Tues 8.00am – 12.00pm 

 
e-mail 
parishfountains@gmail.com 

mailto:Sharonjwood1@gmail.com
mailto:andrew.cromarty@leeds.anglican.org

